
 

 

The Burning Taper 
Lynnhaven Lodge No. 220, A.F. & A.M. 

From the East— “How Good and Pleasant…” 

2959 N. Lynnhaven Rd., Virginia Beach VA  23452 

https://lynnhaven220.org 

O U R  6 0 T H  Y E A R !  KEY EVENTS FOR 

THE MONTH 
 

REUNION OF LYNNHAVEN JOB’S 
DAUGHTERS & DEMOLAY 

Saturday, August 6th 
2:00 pm-4:00 pm 

Bring a Snack to Share!  
 

STATED COMMUNICATION 
Thursday, August 11th 

“Almost-Famous 
Hawaiian Shirt Night” 

Fabulous Prizes for the Best and 
Ugliest Hawaiian Shirt 

Dinner 6:00 pm 
Meeting 7:00 pm 

 

56TH DISTRICT BLOOD DRIVE @ 
Kempsville Lodge No. 196 

Monday, August 15th 
2:00 pm-7:00 pm 

 

FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 
Saturday, August 20th 

8:00 am-10:00 am 
$5.00 All You Care to Eat! 

 

LITTER PICKUP @ 
GROVELAND PARK 

Saturday, August 20th 
11:00 am-12:00 am 

(Corner of N. Lynnhaven Rd. & 
Kings Grant Rd.) 

 
LODGE CONTACTS 

WORSHIPFUL MASTER 
Wor. Wes Latchford 
ecclesxii@gmail.com 

757-831-2438 
 

SENIOR WARDEN 
Bro. Bob Adams 

bob-adams@outlook.com 
757-754-9216 

 

JUNIOR WARDEN 
Bro. Zach Schaard 

zaschaard@gmail.com 
757-615-1229 

 

SECRETARY 
Wor. Bob Rathbun, PM 
bobrathbun2@cox.net 

757-639-3407 

A U G U S T   2 0 2 2  

     “…it is for brethren to dwell together in unity!” We certainly did that and more as 
we participated in the Kings Grant neighborhood 4th of July Parade, joining bicycles, 
golf carts, strollers, and vintage cars to celebrate the 246th birthday of the United 
States of America [Parade photos are posted on our website]. During the dinner hour 
before our July Stated Communication, we presented our Lodge Scholarship for 2022 
to Miss Sara Twisdale, daughter of Bro. Milt Twisdale [see photo on p. 2]. The highlight 
of our Stated Communication came when Wor. Rob Lockwood of Kempsville Lodge No. 
196 presented the Lodge with the Holy Bible used on the altar during the very first 
meeting of Lynnhaven Lodge No. 220 while still a lodge under dispensation back in 
1961. We observed our traditional summer sabbatical from Lodge activities for the 
remainder of July, and are now fully recharged as we roll into the month of August. 
     On Saturday, August 6th, alumni from the Lynnhaven Chapters of Job’s Daughters 
and DeMolay will be gathering at the Lodge to catch up and reminisce on the positive 
impact being a part of these Masonic Youth Organizations had on their lives. It’s totally 
informal—come as you are and bring a snack to share! August’s Stated Communication 
on August 11th will be our annual Hawaiian Shirt Night with prizes for the best and 
ugliest shirt, along with a Masonic Education program on the Masonic legacy of 
Hawaii’s last king. We’re anticipating August 16th, 18th, 21st, 30th  being busy for the 
Initiating, Passing, and Raising our many Candidates to the next of their Degrees in 
Masonry. Don’t forget Fellowship Breakfast & Litter Pickup Saturday, August 20th, as 
well. 
     We have two great family events planned for August and September. Bring your 
family and friends to the Lodge the evening of Tuesday, August 23rd to watch the 2004 
film National Treasure. Enjoy some of your favorite movie theater snacks like and play 
Masonic Terms Bingo during the movie—Hear a word or see an image listed on your 
card and mark your square! Regular Bingo, X, Four Corners, Picture Frame, or Blackout 
all win "Fabulous Prizes" [Seriously, they’ll be awesome!]. Then on September 17th, our 
Past Masters will fire up the fryers and hospitality for our annual Fish Fry dinner and 
social event benefitting our Building Fund; tickets are enclosed with this newsletter.  

 
Sincerely & Fraternally, 

Wes Latchford 
Worshipful Master 2022 

https://www.lynnhaven220.org/gallery/PG97/
https://www.lynnhaven220.org/gallery/PG98/


 

 

Bro. Gene Carl Pennington (8/11/81) Bro. Justin Ray Conner (8/29/15) Bro. David Allen Schroy (8/29/15) 

Bro. Stanley Grushkin (8/14/30) Bro. Darrell Royce Perry (8/29/15) Bro. James Edwards Eubanks (8/30/17) 

Bro. Alan Lee Bowman (8/16/08) Wor. Marlo Belmont Pilar (8/29/15) Bro. Merl Charles Hoover (8/30/65) 

Wor. Brent Ray Lane (8/16/08) Bro. Corey Allen Rodgers (8/29/15) Bro. Leslie Franklin Dale (8/31/06) 

Bro. Ronald Lee Swan, Jr. (8/28/03) Bro. Aronjol David Rosenthal (8/29/02) Bro. David Bruce Filz (8/31/95) 

Congratulations to our Lodge Scholarship winner for 
2022, Miss Sara Twisdale, daughter of Bro. Milt 

Twisdale, who will be attending the University of 
South Carolina this Fall—Go Gamecocks! 

From the South 

Prayer Corner 
Please keep the following Brethren and families in your 

thoughts and prayers: 
 

Rt. Wor. Ed Meise, Bro. Jack Lawlis, Bro. Wally Maybery, 
Nita Leonard, Nancy Linger, Lola Thompson, family of  

Bro. Bill Batten, Sr., Family of Bro. John Lawson, Family 
of Bro. Clyde Perry. 

 

Have a Prayer Request?  Please contact  our Lodge 
Chaplain at Wor. John Brown at 757-573-5027 or 

Lodge Scholarship Winner 2022 

July Masonic Birthdays 

     “From labor to refreshment.” It’s a phrase we know 
well. Our ancient Brethren put a great deal of emphasis 
on being productive and dutiful in our various 
commitments. They also wisely recognized that man 
has a duty to his own self which requires, from time to 
time, to rest and refresh himself. This is both for one’s 
own sake and also so that he may be reinvigorated to 
again take up noble pursuits in the service of God and 
others with new energy. I write this as our Lodge is 
currently “dark,” and it is my hope that the Brethren 
are enjoying their summer with family and friends, and 
had the opportunity to take some well deserved time 
for themselves before we meet again in August to 
resume our “labor.” Especially in regards to working 
with our Brothers coming up through the degrees and 
approaching Raising to the Sublime Degree of Master 
Mason. 

S&F, 
Bro. Zach Schaard 

Junior Warden 



 

 



 

 

NON-PROFIT ORG  

US POSTAGE  

PAID  

VA BEACH, VA  

PERMIT NO. 63  

Lynnhaven Masonic Lodge No. 220 

2959 N. Lynnhaven Rd. 

Virginia Beach, VA 23452 
 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Wor. Brian Adams (04/26) Wor. Jesse Hughes (08/27) Wor. Marlo Pilar (09/26) 

Wor. Richard E. Allen (05/24) Wor. James Kelly (04/26)  Wor. Bob Rathbun (09/27) 

Bro. Bill Batten, Jr. (09/22)  Bro. William Kennedy (04/27)   Bro. Zachary Schaard (07/22) 

Bro. Keith Bowers (10/27)  Bro. James Kiphart (04/26) Bro. Bob Schratweiser (06/24) 

Wor. John Brown (03/30) Bro. John Knox (05/28)  Bro. Allen Sokolik (03/31) 

Bro. Wayne Carruthers (04/26) Wor. Brent Lane (05/24)  Bro. Jeffrey L. Tuell (02/26) 

Bro. Jim Clark (02/24) Wor. Jules E. Lingoni (03/32)  Bro. Carl Vance (10/24) 

Bro. Dave Cunningham (01/26)  Wor. Wes Latchford (04/26)  Bro. Stephen Vogel (04/31) 

Bro. Chuck Delaney (10/27)  Bro. Wallace E. Maybery (12/24)  Wor. Jimmy W. Wagner (02/33) 

Bro. Cecil Doughtie, Jr. (02/30)  Bro. Bob Meeker (03/27)  Bro. Arthur H. Wahl (11/35) 

Rt. Wor. Dennis & Nadine Edwards (08/25)  Rt. Wor. Edward Meise, Jr. (02/24) Bro. L. Wirt Walker (02/23)  

Bro. Bruce W. Exum (03/24)  RW Raymond Mountford (03/23)  Bro. Chandler Wells (02/31) 

Rt. Wor. George & Jackie Ganter (05/32)  Wor. Jay Oubre (12/27) Bro. Jim Witcher (02/26) 

Rt. Wor. Pete Gordon (04/25) Bro. Steve Owen (09/27) YOUR NAME HERE!?!? 

Wor. Joseph Hagerman, Jr. (09/32) In Memorial—Bro. Jack Pallett (06/24)  

LYNNHAVEN MASTER BUILDERS  
Master Builders donate $5 for one year to help defray the cost of our newsletter.  If your name is printed in 
italic with an asterisk (*), your name will come off the list next month. 

NOTE TO LODGE OFFICERS, COMMITTEES, AND APPENDANT BODIES - Input for The Burning Taper by Lodge Officers, 
Committees, and Appendant Bodies must be submitted to Worshipful Master Wes Latchford (ecclesxii@gmail.com) no later 
than the third Wednesday of each month.  Email submissions preferred.    

mailto:ecclesxii@gmail.com

